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large numbers of citizens who are opposed to all the supremacist 
 
    All this got me to thinking about our own New Braunfels Civil War 
Monument.  Did you know we had one?  It stands
monument to WWI soldiers
Mr. E.A. Clousnitzer
  
     Perhaps there is a reason for this.  
more famous or infamous cousins.
on a war horse whose name is synonymous with the Southern cause 
and all it stood for, including slavery.   Instead it is a statue of
ordinary soldier resting

bears no one's name.  For that matter it doesn't even mention the Civil War.  The plaque simply 
reads  "To the memory of our fallen
assume they are primarily talking about Confederate soldiers but it could apply equally to Union 
soldiers that fell in that war.  I also wonder if there were not some from this area  who di
on the Union side.  My understanding is that many of the German settlers were pro
Either way it is a simply monument to the dead. 
number of soldiers who died in the Civil War.  That's almost as many as have died in all the 
Wars the United States has fought in since!  
 
      Statues to memorialize the dead are fine.  Simple historical plaques that tell the who, what, 
where, and why of history are fine.  Of course it is best if ALL of the history is told, including that 
of the victims and the oppressed
most of these statues were erected and the fact that most of
set foot where the statues were erected
erecting a statute to commemorate history or memorialize the dead.  Most statues were erected 
in the post reconstruction period when 
suppressing African American votes and freedom.  Jim Crow laws, poll taxes, lynching's were 
the order of the day.  African Americans were not the only targets, Catholics and Jews were 
also targets of racist hate. 
  
       The statues, why they were erected and why supremacist groups rally around them now, 
may be a sign and symbol of the problem but the
racism and how racism infects the human spirit and how it is 
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  There has been much controversy over Confederate
monuments.  Many cities and university campus' 
have taken them down in the middle of the night.  
KKK, Neo-Nazis, and white supremacist groups of all 
kinds have protested and in turn been protested by 

large numbers of citizens who are opposed to all the supremacist groups stand for.  

All this got me to thinking about our own New Braunfels Civil War 
Monument.  Did you know we had one?  It stands near a similar 
monument to WWI soldiers in the plaza.  Money for both was donated by 
Mr. E.A. Clousnitzer. As far as I know no one protests its presence

Perhaps there is a reason for this.  It differs in many ways from its 
more famous or infamous cousins. It doesn't celebrate a heroic general 
on a war horse whose name is synonymous with the Southern cause 

it stood for, including slavery.   Instead it is a statue of
ordinary soldier resting from the rigors of war against a tree stump.   It 

bears no one's name.  For that matter it doesn't even mention the Civil War.  The plaque simply 
ry of our fallen soldiers, 1861 - 1865"   This being Texas one can 

assume they are primarily talking about Confederate soldiers but it could apply equally to Union 
soldiers that fell in that war.  I also wonder if there were not some from this area  who di
on the Union side.  My understanding is that many of the German settlers were pro
Either way it is a simply monument to the dead. Estimates range as high as 750

died in the Civil War.  That's almost as many as have died in all the 
Wars the United States has fought in since!   There is nothing glorious about it. 

Statues to memorialize the dead are fine.  Simple historical plaques that tell the who, what, 
re, and why of history are fine.  Of course it is best if ALL of the history is told, including that 

of the victims and the oppressed, who tend to be forgotten.  It is clear when you look at when
most of these statues were erected and the fact that most of these Confederate Generals never 
set foot where the statues were erected is that there was much more going on than simply 
erecting a statute to commemorate history or memorialize the dead.  Most statues were erected 
in the post reconstruction period when the white power structure was reasserting itself and 
suppressing African American votes and freedom.  Jim Crow laws, poll taxes, lynching's were 
the order of the day.  African Americans were not the only targets, Catholics and Jews were 

The statues, why they were erected and why supremacist groups rally around them now, 
may be a sign and symbol of the problem but they are not THE problem.  The B
racism and how racism infects the human spirit and how it is instilled into how society works.
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has been much controversy over Confederate 
.  Many cities and university campus' 

have taken them down in the middle of the night.  
Nazis, and white supremacist groups of all 

kinds have protested and in turn been protested by 
groups stand for.   

All this got me to thinking about our own New Braunfels Civil War 
near a similar 

Money for both was donated by 
I know no one protests its presence. 

It differs in many ways from its 
It doesn't celebrate a heroic general 

on a war horse whose name is synonymous with the Southern cause 
it stood for, including slavery.   Instead it is a statue of an  

against a tree stump.   It 
bears no one's name.  For that matter it doesn't even mention the Civil War.  The plaque simply 

Texas one can 
assume they are primarily talking about Confederate soldiers but it could apply equally to Union 
soldiers that fell in that war.  I also wonder if there were not some from this area  who did fight 
on the Union side.  My understanding is that many of the German settlers were pro-Union.  

0,000 for the 
died in the Civil War.  That's almost as many as have died in all the 

 

Statues to memorialize the dead are fine.  Simple historical plaques that tell the who, what, 
re, and why of history are fine.  Of course it is best if ALL of the history is told, including that 

lear when you look at when 
these Confederate Generals never 

here was much more going on than simply 
erecting a statute to commemorate history or memorialize the dead.  Most statues were erected 

the white power structure was reasserting itself and 
suppressing African American votes and freedom.  Jim Crow laws, poll taxes, lynching's were 
the order of the day.  African Americans were not the only targets, Catholics and Jews were 

The statues, why they were erected and why supremacist groups rally around them now, 
BIG problem is 

instilled into how society works. 



Faith UCC Will Hold Its Worship Service on 8/27 
 

         Faith UCC will hold its Sunday worship service tomorrow, August 27th.  The church sits on 
a hill and even in heavy rain flooding is not a problem.   Loop 337 provides good access.  We do 

however encourage every member to use 
discretion and common sense in deciding 
whether or not to attend.  Neighborhoods 
may experience flooding and the roads 
will be wet and may have standing water, 
so driving conditions between your house 
and the church may not be good.  If this 
is the case we encourage you to stay 
home.  We pray that all of you are safe 
and we pray for all who have been 
affected by this historic hurricane. 

 
 

UCC USA Emergency Fund - Hurricane Harvey Special Offering 
 

     Over the next few Sundays we will receive an special offering for Hurricane Harvey 
Emergency Relief.   The UCC Disaster Ministries has an ongoing fund described below, 
for emergencies in the U.S.  You can designate your offering for Hurricane Harvey.  More 
info from our national office will soon follow.  You can also donate online at 
http://www.ucc.org/donate_to_disaster_relief 

 

     Each year in the United States hundreds of natural disasters occur. And each year in the 
United States resettling refugees and new immigrants face large-scale emergencies.  Some 
natural disasters are large enough to make the news, but often dozens of smaller natural 
disasters escape media attention. The Emergency USA Fund allows UCC Disaster Ministries to 
respond to both large and small natural and human-caused disasters in all U.S. states and 
territories.  This Emergency USA Fund also enables the United Church of Christ to be even 
more deeply involved in refugee and immigrant emergencies within the United States. 
 
     If you prefer to donate by mail, make checks payable to Emergency USA Fund.   Mail to: 
United Church of Christ c/o Financial Services office, 700 Prospect Ave., Cleveland OH 44115 
Un-designated giving allows the United Church of Christ to respond where resources are 
needed most but if you prefer to designate your gift you may do so by noting the disaster or 
refugee/immigration emergency in the designated box on the on-line form or in the memo line of 
the check. 
 
     100% of funds to the United Church of Christ designated for U.S. disaster relief are used for 
disaster relief and rehabilitation programming within the United States.  100% of funds to the 
United Church of Christ for U.S. refugee resettlement/immigration emergencies are used for 
providing humanitarian assistance in these situations within the United States. 
 
*Funds raised in response to a specific solicitation, that exceed the amount necessary to 
respond fully to the designated disaster or emergency will be directed towards other 
emergency-relief and disaster-preparedness efforts in the United States. 

 



Sunday School Begins September 10th! 
 
     Welcome back! After a relaxing summer break, we are ready to gear up for an exciting year 
of Sunday School!  We are looking forward to Sunday School classes starting back up on Sept. 
10th. To celebrate, we will have donuts in the Narthex that morning beginning at 10 AM. We 

hope you can join us!  
 
     In August, the Christian 
Education committee met to discuss 
plans for our growing number of 
children and youth involved in the 
Faith UCC Sunday School program. 
26 youth (infants through young 
adults) are being served by this 

ministry! We will continue to have 3 classes every Sunday: nursery (under 4), friendship (4-6) 
and discovery (7-10). A newly formed youth group, led by Robynne and Cassidy, will meet the 
2nd Sunday of each month during church.  
 
     Please watch for more information concerning Christian Education as the year progresses. 
As always, we are very thankful for our returning teachers! If you are interested in becoming a 
Sunday School teacher this year please see Jennifer or Karen.  
 

Faith Church is Starting a Youth Group! 
 

We are so very excited to be provided with this opportunity as we 

approach the creation of our new youth group. It is of high importance for 

our youth to feel as though they belong to our church community and it’s 

such an honor to be able to rally and work with the many youths of this congregation. We plan 
to lead the group through guided discussions with open dialog while participating in fun and 

creative activities. Through the use of self-discovery and modern applications, we aim to boost 

interaction and discussion as we strengthen our relationship with God.  

We will be working with the youths to take a more active role in Sunday service by filling 

worship assistant positions on every third Sunday, following our monthly meeting during church 

service on every second Sunday. Through this attempt we will hope to make the youth not only 
feel more included in the Sunday service, but make each person feel more comfortable in 

stepping up and taking an active voice in our church community. 

As we continue to discover how our program is going to look and function in the future, 
we will be considering a permanent space to have our youth group meetings and discuss 

gathering outside of church hours for bonding and team growth activities. We will also be 

brainstorming different fundraisers and community involvement to promote the creation of this 

new space as well as branch out more towards our community outside of the church.  

We are very grateful to have been given the opportunity to learn about and work with the 

many creative and clever minded youth of this church. We welcome your thoughts, ideas, and 

feedback. We solicit and thank you for your support in this new endeavor!  

Robynne Sisco-Martinez  



Heart of Texas Association News 
 

     The UCC Southern Regional  Women’s Retreat is coming to 
our Conference, close to many of us at a lovely location (from 
everything I have heard for years) -- Mo Ranch, the Presbyterian 
conference center in Kerrville, https://www.moranch.org/.  The 
retreat will be held Friday, October 20th - Sunday, October 
22nd.  The theme is “Joyful Expectations, Peaceful Inspiration,” 
with opportunities for morning worship, watch devotions, vesper service, workshops with many 
creative and inspiring themes, a service project, a silent auction, an opportunity to share 
pictures of your church’s women, and “communion with the breath-taking view of the Hill 
Country.” It is an opportunity, too, for UCC women to gather from Texas to North Carolina, 
Virginia, and Florida.  Several women from the Heart of Texas Association are part of the 
planning team, leading worship, and leading workshops.  Registration is $200 for double-
occupancy before Sept. 5th, $210 after Sept. 1. (Deadline to register is Sept. 15), $325 for 
single occupancy, and $85 if you don’t need lodging.  As of the third week in August, registration 
is half full, with a 100 person limit.  You can register online and find contact information at 
https://srwr.sccucc.org/.  I hope many of us can enjoy this wonderful time together! 
 
     Our Fall Heart of Texas Association meeting date has been set on Saturday, 
November 4th.  One of our Austin churches will host, as we are beginning our new rotation of 
meetings in the different clusters of the Association, with Austin hosting in the fall.  The Austin 
group is still deciding on the host church.  The process is a little different than in the past, with 
cluster churches working out the “when, where, and how” together, so we are in the process of 
starting to work together.  The word will go out to all of our Association churches when we have 
more details, but plan to join together in Austin on Nov. 4th.  
 
      Two of our Association clergy have been speakers at rallies in Austin recently.  Dan 
De Leon, senior pastor of Friends Congregational, spoke on the Capitol steps on August 1st at 
a religious leaders’ gathering organized by Texas Impact in opposition to SB 3, the transgender 
“bathroom bill,” and similar measures.  John Gage, senior pastor of United Christian, spoke at 
the Austin City Hall rally against white supremacy on August 19th in response to the 
Charlottesville white nationalist violence and killing.  A number of our UCC clergy and laypeople 
have spent hours at the Capitol to testify, lobby, and attend rallies this past spring and summer.  
All of these are continuing the longtime UCC tradition of participation in public and political life, 
moved by faith and conscience. 
 

Blessings in Christ, Liz Nash,  Association Minister  
 

September Birthdays 

   
8 9-6  Kimberly Kramm        9-9  Irene Bartels          9-9  Norma Remler 

9 9-9  Jerry Jaroszewski      9-13  Joe Ward          9-14  Kate Bauer 

10 9-15 Brady Storms                 

11 9-24 Mikki Ward                9-27 Quinn Perry        9-27 Cappy Felger Adams                      

9-28 Emma Lou Bizer       9-28 Frank Dietz  



12 September Worship Assistants 

9/3  Liturgist: Nicole Clark     Acolyte: Ava Perry     Council Rep: Kim Beauchamp 

Greeter: Michelle Perry     Hospitality: Tex Pantermuehl     AV: Cassidy Martinez 

 Ushers:  Kim & Jakob Beauchamp; Nicolle & Michelle Perry-Clark 

  Nursery: Larissa Hunley 

Communion: Eddie/Carol Martinez 

9/10  Liturgist: Karen Dietz     Acolyte: Fischer Marlow     Council Rep: Joseph Guerrero 

Greeter:  Tim Marlow    Hospitality: Jennifer Marlow   AV: Sheila Angerer 

Ushers:   Joseph Guerrero; Tim & Jennifer Marlow; Karen Dietz 

Church School: TBA    Nursery: Larissa Hunley 

9/17   Liturgist: Jennifer Marlow    Acolyte: Joe Ward    Council Rep: Mikki Ward 

Greeter:  Don Green    Hospitality: Mary Jean Owen     AV: Tim Marlow 

  Ushers:   Mikki Ward; Jennifer Marlow; Robynne Martinez; Grace Perry 

Church School: TBA     Nursery: Larissa Hunley 

9/24  Liturgist: Donna Myer   Acolyte: Willow Leverett   Council Rep:Kyle Kramm 

Greeter:  Joe Ward    Hospitality: Jan Ziegler    AV: Mikki Ward 

 Ushers:   Kyle Kramm; Richard & Kathy Leber; Jan Ziegler 

Church School:  TBA    Nursery: Larissa Hunley 

10/1  Liturgist: Hulen Brown     Acolyte:  Cade Perry   Council Rep: Wil Brown 

Greeter: Nicolle Clark     Hospitality: Karen Dietz      AV: Cassidy Martinez 

 Ushers:   Kim & Jakob Beauchamp; Nicolle & Michelle Perry-Clark 

Church School:  TBA    Nursery: Larissa Hunley 

 

If you cannot serve on the date(s) shown, 
please try to find a sub.  If that is not 
possible, please leave a message at the 
church (830-625-6761) as soon as 
possible.  If you would like to be added or 
removed from all or part of the Worship 
Assistant List, please contact the church 
office.  

 

 

 



Coming this Fall to Faith Church: Read the Bible in 90 Days 

 
 The weekly Bible study for lay persons is an invitation and challenge to literally read the 
Bible from cover-to-cover in 90 days. Mike Boursier will lead the study group one evening a 
week beginning after Labor Day. The study includes independent reading of the Bible—
starting in Genesis and marching right through to Revelation. 
 
      The weekly group sessions include a teaching session by biblical scholars via DVD as well 

as a small group discussion. Mike has led this study three 
times before, and he said it is energizing for everyone who 
participates. The emphasis for participants is lay persons so 
that “people in the pew” can become more familiar with, 
knowledgeable about, the Bible.  
 

      The study was developed using New International 
Version, but participants are welcome to read whichever 

version—The Message, New Revised Standard, New 
International Version, King James, etc. The day will be set 

based upon interested participants, with the timing 
(approximately) 6:30 to 8 p.m. There is no cost other than to 

bring your own Bible. Contact Mike Boursier at 
Mikeb@boursier.us or ask him about it after 

 

September Calendar 

9-3   Worship/Communion   10:30 a.m. 

9-4  Happy  Labor Day 

9-10   Sunday School Begins -   Donuts at 10 a.m.     -    Worship 10:30 a.m. 

            Youth Group Meeting after church                        CIAF Training in Baese Hall   1-4 p.m. 

9-11   Choir Practice  7 p.m. 

9-12     Church Council 7 p.m. 

9-15    SOS Food Bank   1-4 p.m.    Volunteers needed 

9-17  Worship  10:30 a.m.                   (Indivisible meets in Baese Hall 2 p.m.) 

9-18   Choir Practice  7 p.m. 

9-24   Worship 10:30 a.m. 

9-25   Choir Practice  7 p.m. 

9-27   October Newsletter articles due 
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large numbers of citizens who are opposed to all the supremacist 
 
    All this got me to thinking about our own New Braunfels Civil War 
Monument.  Did you know we had one?  It stands
monument to WWI soldiers
Mr. E.A. Clousnitzer
  
     Perhaps there is a reason for this.  
more famous or infamous cousins.
on a war horse whose name is synonymous with the Southern cause 
and all it stood for, including slavery.   Instead it is a statue of
ordinary soldier resting

bears no one's name.  For that matter it doesn't even mention the Civil War.  The plaque simply 
reads  "To the memory of our fallen
assume they are primarily talking about Confederate soldiers but it could apply equally to Union 
soldiers that fell in that war.  I also wonder if there were not some from this area  who di
on the Union side.  My understanding is that many of the German settlers were pro
Either way it is a simply monument to the dead. 
number of soldiers who died in the Civil War.  That's almost as many as have died in all the 
Wars the United States has fought in since!  
 
      Statues to memorialize the dead are fine.  Simple historical plaques that tell the who, what, 
where, and why of history are fine.  Of course it is best if ALL of the history is told, including that 
of the victims and the oppressed
most of these statues were erected and the fact that most of
set foot where the statues were erected
erecting a statute to commemorate history or memorialize the dead.  Most statues were erected 
in the post reconstruction period when 
suppressing African American votes and freedom.  Jim Crow laws, poll taxes, lynching's were 
the order of the day.  African Americans were not the only targets, Catholics and Jews were 
also targets of racist hate. 
  
       The statues, why they were erected and why supremacist groups rally around them now, 
may be a sign and symbol of the problem but the
racism and how racism infects the human spirit and how it is 
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  There has been much controversy over Confederate
monuments.  Many cities and university campus' 
have taken them down in the middle of the night.  
KKK, Neo-Nazis, and white supremacist groups of all 
kinds have protested and in turn been protested by 

large numbers of citizens who are opposed to all the supremacist groups stand for.  

All this got me to thinking about our own New Braunfels Civil War 
Monument.  Did you know we had one?  It stands near a similar 
monument to WWI soldiers in the plaza.  Money for both was donated by 
Mr. E.A. Clousnitzer. As far as I know no one protests its presence

Perhaps there is a reason for this.  It differs in many ways from its 
more famous or infamous cousins. It doesn't celebrate a heroic general 
on a war horse whose name is synonymous with the Southern cause 

it stood for, including slavery.   Instead it is a statue of
ordinary soldier resting from the rigors of war against a tree stump.   It 

bears no one's name.  For that matter it doesn't even mention the Civil War.  The plaque simply 
ry of our fallen soldiers, 1861 - 1865"   This being Texas one can 

assume they are primarily talking about Confederate soldiers but it could apply equally to Union 
soldiers that fell in that war.  I also wonder if there were not some from this area  who di
on the Union side.  My understanding is that many of the German settlers were pro
Either way it is a simply monument to the dead. Estimates range as high as 750

died in the Civil War.  That's almost as many as have died in all the 
Wars the United States has fought in since!   There is nothing glorious about it. 

Statues to memorialize the dead are fine.  Simple historical plaques that tell the who, what, 
re, and why of history are fine.  Of course it is best if ALL of the history is told, including that 

of the victims and the oppressed, who tend to be forgotten.  It is clear when you look at when
most of these statues were erected and the fact that most of these Confederate Generals never 
set foot where the statues were erected is that there was much more going on than simply 
erecting a statute to commemorate history or memorialize the dead.  Most statues were erected 
in the post reconstruction period when the white power structure was reasserting itself and 
suppressing African American votes and freedom.  Jim Crow laws, poll taxes, lynching's were 
the order of the day.  African Americans were not the only targets, Catholics and Jews were 

The statues, why they were erected and why supremacist groups rally around them now, 
may be a sign and symbol of the problem but they are not THE problem.  The B
racism and how racism infects the human spirit and how it is instilled into how society works.
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has been much controversy over Confederate 
.  Many cities and university campus' 

have taken them down in the middle of the night.  
Nazis, and white supremacist groups of all 

kinds have protested and in turn been protested by 
groups stand for.   

All this got me to thinking about our own New Braunfels Civil War 
near a similar 

Money for both was donated by 
I know no one protests its presence. 

It differs in many ways from its 
It doesn't celebrate a heroic general 

on a war horse whose name is synonymous with the Southern cause 
it stood for, including slavery.   Instead it is a statue of an  

against a tree stump.   It 
bears no one's name.  For that matter it doesn't even mention the Civil War.  The plaque simply 

Texas one can 
assume they are primarily talking about Confederate soldiers but it could apply equally to Union 
soldiers that fell in that war.  I also wonder if there were not some from this area  who did fight 
on the Union side.  My understanding is that many of the German settlers were pro-Union.  

0,000 for the 
died in the Civil War.  That's almost as many as have died in all the 

 

Statues to memorialize the dead are fine.  Simple historical plaques that tell the who, what, 
re, and why of history are fine.  Of course it is best if ALL of the history is told, including that 

lear when you look at when 
these Confederate Generals never 

here was much more going on than simply 
erecting a statute to commemorate history or memorialize the dead.  Most statues were erected 

the white power structure was reasserting itself and 
suppressing African American votes and freedom.  Jim Crow laws, poll taxes, lynching's were 
the order of the day.  African Americans were not the only targets, Catholics and Jews were 

The statues, why they were erected and why supremacist groups rally around them now, 
BIG problem is 

instilled into how society works. 



Faith UCC Will Hold Its Worship Service on 8/27 
 

         Faith UCC will hold its Sunday worship service tomorrow, August 27th.  The church sits on 
a hill and even in heavy rain flooding is not a problem.   Loop 337 provides good access.  We do 

however encourage every member to use 
discretion and common sense in deciding 
whether or not to attend.  Neighborhoods 
may experience flooding and the roads 
will be wet and may have standing water, 
so driving conditions between your house 
and the church may not be good.  If this 
is the case we encourage you to stay 
home.  We pray that all of you are safe 
and we pray for all who have been 
affected by this historic hurricane. 

 
 

UCC USA Emergency Fund - Hurricane Harvey Special Offering 
 

     Over the next few Sundays we will receive an special offering for Hurricane Harvey 
Emergency Relief.   The UCC Disaster Ministries has an ongoing fund described below, 
for emergencies in the U.S.  You can designate your offering for Hurricane Harvey.  More 
info from our national office will soon follow.  You can also donate online at 
http://www.ucc.org/donate_to_disaster_relief 

 

     Each year in the United States hundreds of natural disasters occur. And each year in the 
United States resettling refugees and new immigrants face large-scale emergencies.  Some 
natural disasters are large enough to make the news, but often dozens of smaller natural 
disasters escape media attention. The Emergency USA Fund allows UCC Disaster Ministries to 
respond to both large and small natural and human-caused disasters in all U.S. states and 
territories.  This Emergency USA Fund also enables the United Church of Christ to be even 
more deeply involved in refugee and immigrant emergencies within the United States. 
 
     If you prefer to donate by mail, make checks payable to Emergency USA Fund.   Mail to: 
United Church of Christ c/o Financial Services office, 700 Prospect Ave., Cleveland OH 44115 
Un-designated giving allows the United Church of Christ to respond where resources are 
needed most but if you prefer to designate your gift you may do so by noting the disaster or 
refugee/immigration emergency in the designated box on the on-line form or in the memo line of 
the check. 
 
     100% of funds to the United Church of Christ designated for U.S. disaster relief are used for 
disaster relief and rehabilitation programming within the United States.  100% of funds to the 
United Church of Christ for U.S. refugee resettlement/immigration emergencies are used for 
providing humanitarian assistance in these situations within the United States. 
 
*Funds raised in response to a specific solicitation, that exceed the amount necessary to 
respond fully to the designated disaster or emergency will be directed towards other 
emergency-relief and disaster-preparedness efforts in the United States. 

 



Sunday School Begins September 10th! 
 
     Welcome back! After a relaxing summer break, we are ready to gear up for an exciting year 
of Sunday School!  We are looking forward to Sunday School classes starting back up on Sept. 
10th. To celebrate, we will have donuts in the Narthex that morning beginning at 10 AM. We 

hope you can join us!  
 
     In August, the Christian 
Education committee met to discuss 
plans for our growing number of 
children and youth involved in the 
Faith UCC Sunday School program. 
26 youth (infants through young 
adults) are being served by this 

ministry! We will continue to have 3 classes every Sunday: nursery (under 4), friendship (4-6) 
and discovery (7-10). A newly formed youth group, led by Robynne and Cassidy, will meet the 
2nd Sunday of each month during church.  
 
     Please watch for more information concerning Christian Education as the year progresses. 
As always, we are very thankful for our returning teachers! If you are interested in becoming a 
Sunday School teacher this year please see Jennifer or Karen.  
 

Faith Church is Starting a Youth Group! 
 

We are so very excited to be provided with this opportunity as we 

approach the creation of our new youth group. It is of high importance for 

our youth to feel as though they belong to our church community and it’s 

such an honor to be able to rally and work with the many youths of this congregation. We plan 
to lead the group through guided discussions with open dialog while participating in fun and 

creative activities. Through the use of self-discovery and modern applications, we aim to boost 

interaction and discussion as we strengthen our relationship with God.  

We will be working with the youths to take a more active role in Sunday service by filling 

worship assistant positions on every third Sunday, following our monthly meeting during church 

service on every second Sunday. Through this attempt we will hope to make the youth not only 
feel more included in the Sunday service, but make each person feel more comfortable in 

stepping up and taking an active voice in our church community. 

As we continue to discover how our program is going to look and function in the future, 
we will be considering a permanent space to have our youth group meetings and discuss 

gathering outside of church hours for bonding and team growth activities. We will also be 

brainstorming different fundraisers and community involvement to promote the creation of this 

new space as well as branch out more towards our community outside of the church.  

We are very grateful to have been given the opportunity to learn about and work with the 

many creative and clever minded youth of this church. We welcome your thoughts, ideas, and 

feedback. We solicit and thank you for your support in this new endeavor!  

Robynne Sisco-Martinez  



Heart of Texas Association News 
 

     The UCC Southern Regional  Women’s Retreat is coming to 
our Conference, close to many of us at a lovely location (from 
everything I have heard for years) -- Mo Ranch, the Presbyterian 
conference center in Kerrville, https://www.moranch.org/.  The 
retreat will be held Friday, October 20th - Sunday, October 
22nd.  The theme is “Joyful Expectations, Peaceful Inspiration,” 
with opportunities for morning worship, watch devotions, vesper service, workshops with many 
creative and inspiring themes, a service project, a silent auction, an opportunity to share 
pictures of your church’s women, and “communion with the breath-taking view of the Hill 
Country.” It is an opportunity, too, for UCC women to gather from Texas to North Carolina, 
Virginia, and Florida.  Several women from the Heart of Texas Association are part of the 
planning team, leading worship, and leading workshops.  Registration is $200 for double-
occupancy before Sept. 5th, $210 after Sept. 1. (Deadline to register is Sept. 15), $325 for 
single occupancy, and $85 if you don’t need lodging.  As of the third week in August, registration 
is half full, with a 100 person limit.  You can register online and find contact information at 
https://srwr.sccucc.org/.  I hope many of us can enjoy this wonderful time together! 
 
     Our Fall Heart of Texas Association meeting date has been set on Saturday, 
November 4th.  One of our Austin churches will host, as we are beginning our new rotation of 
meetings in the different clusters of the Association, with Austin hosting in the fall.  The Austin 
group is still deciding on the host church.  The process is a little different than in the past, with 
cluster churches working out the “when, where, and how” together, so we are in the process of 
starting to work together.  The word will go out to all of our Association churches when we have 
more details, but plan to join together in Austin on Nov. 4th.  
 
      Two of our Association clergy have been speakers at rallies in Austin recently.  Dan 
De Leon, senior pastor of Friends Congregational, spoke on the Capitol steps on August 1st at 
a religious leaders’ gathering organized by Texas Impact in opposition to SB 3, the transgender 
“bathroom bill,” and similar measures.  John Gage, senior pastor of United Christian, spoke at 
the Austin City Hall rally against white supremacy on August 19th in response to the 
Charlottesville white nationalist violence and killing.  A number of our UCC clergy and laypeople 
have spent hours at the Capitol to testify, lobby, and attend rallies this past spring and summer.  
All of these are continuing the longtime UCC tradition of participation in public and political life, 
moved by faith and conscience. 
 

Blessings in Christ, Liz Nash,  Association Minister  
 

September Birthdays 

   
8 9-6  Kimberly Kramm        9-9  Irene Bartels          9-9  Norma Remler 

9 9-9  Jerry Jaroszewski      9-13  Joe Ward          9-14  Kate Bauer 

10 9-15 Brady Storms                 

11 9-24 Mikki Ward                9-27 Quinn Perry        9-27 Cappy Felger Adams                      

9-28 Emma Lou Bizer       9-28 Frank Dietz  



12 September Worship Assistants 

9/3  Liturgist: Nicole Clark     Acolyte: Ava Perry     Council Rep: Kim Beauchamp 

Greeter: Michelle Perry     Hospitality: Tex Pantermuehl     AV: Cassidy Martinez 

 Ushers:  Kim & Jakob Beauchamp; Nicolle & Michelle Perry-Clark 

  Nursery: Larissa Hunley 

Communion: Eddie/Carol Martinez 

9/10  Liturgist: Karen Dietz     Acolyte: Fischer Marlow     Council Rep: Joseph Guerrero 

Greeter:  Tim Marlow    Hospitality: Jennifer Marlow   AV: Sheila Angerer 

Ushers:   Joseph Guerrero; Tim & Jennifer Marlow; Karen Dietz 

Church School: TBA    Nursery: Larissa Hunley 

9/17   Liturgist: Jennifer Marlow    Acolyte: Joe Ward    Council Rep: Mikki Ward 

Greeter:  Don Green    Hospitality: Mary Jean Owen     AV: Tim Marlow 

  Ushers:   Mikki Ward; Jennifer Marlow; Robynne Martinez; Grace Perry 

Church School: TBA     Nursery: Larissa Hunley 

9/24  Liturgist: Donna Myer   Acolyte: Willow Leverett   Council Rep:Kyle Kramm 

Greeter:  Joe Ward    Hospitality: Jan Ziegler    AV: Mikki Ward 

 Ushers:   Kyle Kramm; Richard & Kathy Leber; Jan Ziegler 

Church School:  TBA    Nursery: Larissa Hunley 

10/1  Liturgist: Hulen Brown     Acolyte:  Cade Perry   Council Rep: Wil Brown 

Greeter: Nicolle Clark     Hospitality: Karen Dietz      AV: Cassidy Martinez 

 Ushers:   Kim & Jakob Beauchamp; Nicolle & Michelle Perry-Clark 

Church School:  TBA    Nursery: Larissa Hunley 

 

If you cannot serve on the date(s) shown, 
please try to find a sub.  If that is not 
possible, please leave a message at the 
church (830-625-6761) as soon as 
possible.  If you would like to be added or 
removed from all or part of the Worship 
Assistant List, please contact the church 
office.  

 

 

 



Coming this Fall to Faith Church: Read the Bible in 90 Days 

 
 The weekly Bible study for lay persons is an invitation and challenge to literally read the 
Bible from cover-to-cover in 90 days. Mike Boursier will lead the study group one evening a 
week beginning after Labor Day. The study includes independent reading of the Bible—
starting in Genesis and marching right through to Revelation. 
 
      The weekly group sessions include a teaching session by biblical scholars via DVD as well 

as a small group discussion. Mike has led this study three 
times before, and he said it is energizing for everyone who 
participates. The emphasis for participants is lay persons so 
that “people in the pew” can become more familiar with, 
knowledgeable about, the Bible.  
 

      The study was developed using New International 
Version, but participants are welcome to read whichever 

version—The Message, New Revised Standard, New 
International Version, King James, etc. The day will be set 

based upon interested participants, with the timing 
(approximately) 6:30 to 8 p.m. There is no cost other than to 

bring your own Bible. Contact Mike Boursier at 
Mikeb@boursier.us or ask him about it after 

 

September Calendar 

9-3   Worship/Communion   10:30 a.m. 

9-4  Happy  Labor Day 

9-10   Sunday School Begins -   Donuts at 10 a.m.     -    Worship 10:30 a.m. 

            Youth Group Meeting after church                        CIAF Training in Baese Hall   1-4 p.m. 

9-11   Choir Practice  7 p.m. 

9-12     Church Council 7 p.m. 

9-15    SOS Food Bank   1-4 p.m.    Volunteers needed 

9-17  Worship  10:30 a.m.                   (Indivisible meets in Baese Hall 2 p.m.) 

9-18   Choir Practice  7 p.m. 

9-24   Worship 10:30 a.m. 

9-25   Choir Practice  7 p.m. 

9-27   October Newsletter articles due 


